As the author of the new book “The Politics of Blindness” which has received excellent independent reviews,  I feel obliged to comment on the CEo of the CNIB’s, Mr. Rafferty’s criptic and of course bias comments of my book.   Firstly, as the sighted CEO of a charity, his knowledge remains limited to subjective observation compared with blind people’s true experiences.  To imply  that my research is incorrect is pure propaganda and without substance but above all a reflection on the CNIB itself. By incorrect, if he means that I have omitted to mention mobility training and computer work,blind people frequently complain to me that these services from the CNIB were completely inadequate and therefore were of little sigificnace.   As I aalready said, the evidence is clear that the CNIB in 90 years has failed to significantly improve the lives of blind Canadians.  Certainly regarding the fundamentals such as employment and a standard of living, blind people remain right at the bottom of the scale on both counts.  Mr. Rafferty suggests that the Institute helps thousands of people but evidence shows this is only at a  tokenistic level and has failed to address key recommendations from comprehensive studies.     I have made a point of documenting all my research sources from government and in particular library and archives Canada.  As a private, unaccountable organization, I have found the CNIB unco-operative yto my requests for information and without my concent the Institute has removed my name from the library and correspondence lists.  The behaviour of the CNIB towards “non-conformists” usually involves a degree of ridicule which is rearely, if ever, publicized.  

I would suggest that rather than criticizing my book, the Head of the CNIB could best use his energine to try and stop charging blind customers exorgatently high prices for basic materials for the blind.  For example,  Lock dots for labeling appliances – 6 simple dots, `CNIB wholesale $1.50 “retail sales price” $8.00;   
